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Committee’s investigation

Select Committee on S&o&inationg 
H.&. ^ou^t of &Epre£entatihed 
wTHouSomawliSiNftA

Washington. D.C. 2HU

The Honorable ‘James B. Rhoads 
Archivist of the United States 
National Archives and Records Servid 
Washington, D. C. 20408

Dear Mr- Rhoads

In connection with the Select
into 
John 
with

the circumstances surrounding the deaths of President
F. Kennedy and Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr., I am writing 
respect to the moratorium on the destruction of documents 

originally imposed on all Federal agencies by the Church Com-
mittee on January 27,1975, and which was subsequently lifted 
by Chairman Inouye of the Senate Select Committee on Intelli-
gence on December 21, 1977.

The Select Committee is aware of the tremendous burden 
placed on the agencies and, in particular, the National Archives 
and Records‘Service by this'moratorium- Nevertheless, it is my 
understanding that it was voluntarily accepted and adhered to 
by everyone concerned.

Although this moratorium was not originally imposed by 
-the Select Committee on Assassinations, we have requested that 
it be continued through December 31, 1978, with respect to all 
records and documents of the Central Intelligence Agency. Other 
arrangements have been worked out with the other agencies. tv- 
After December 31, 1978, this Committee will have no objection T/^v 
to the Agency returning to the normal disposition of its records.^ 
In this connection, we also request that you suspend approval of 
existing schedules until December 31, 1978. *

The Members of this Committee are cognizant that the CIA 
has made an effort to respond to the numerous requests from the 
Committee staff for access to documents that might have any 
bearing on our investigation, and we regret any adverse effect 
this request will have on the National Archives or the Agency.
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Nevertheless, we feel that the risk, ho matter hot* small, that 
a document relevant to dur investigation might inadvertently 
be destroyed, cannot be justified in order to avoid an addi­
tional burden on the Agency or the Archives. Every file that 
this Committee requests access to has the potential of being 
pertinent in the final outcome of. our investigation, ’ and it is 
impossible,' at any one point, to determine specifically which 
files we will need to see before the completion of our work. 
I think you will agree with me that it is extremely important 
that this Committee's investigation into the conduct of the 
intelligence community be conducted with both the appearance 
and the reality of thoroughness, fairness and objectivity, and 
that there not be either an appearance or the reality of the 
destruction of documents that might ultimately have some bear­
ing on the outcome of the investigation. .

The Select Committee is most appreciative of your co­
operation in providing access to materials in the Archives, and 
your special efforts to preserve evidence that was deteriorating 
due to public access by withholding such evidence until such 
time as our staff has an opportunity to properly review it. We 
would be, therefore, most grateful for your assistance with 
this additional request.

LS:dm-

cc: Admiral Stansfield Turner 
Director of Central Intelligence




